

EUROPEAN COMMISSION DIRECTORATE-GENERAL ENVIRONMENT

The Director-General

Brussels, C.3 GG/adb 06 MAI 2013

Mr Arthur Wellinger President European Biogas Association Rue d'Arlon 63-65 B-1040 Brussels

E-mail: info@european-biogas.eu

Subject:

Application for membership of the Industrial Emissions Directive (IED) Article 13 Forum

Dear Mr Wellinger,

Thank you for your letter of 23 April 2013 expressing your interest in the work of the IED Article 13 Forum, in particular in the review of the BREF for Waste Treatment Industries.

I hereby inform you that the request of your organisation to become a member of this expert group has been accepted and your organisation has been added to the list of members. Mr David Wilken has been added as the representative of your organisation, and the address <u>info@european-biogas.eu</u> will be used for correspondence. Should contact details or your representative change, please inform us at the following email address: anne.du-bois-denghien@ec.europa.eu.

You can find information on this expert group at the following link: <a href="http://ec.europa.eu/transparency/regexpert/index.cfm?do=groupDetail.groupDetail&groupDetail&groupDetail&groupDetail.groupDetail&groupDetail@groupDetail.groupDetail@groupDetail.grou

For nominating experts participating in the Technical Working Groups (TWG) for revising the BREFs, I invite you to send the names and contact details to our colleagues in the European IPPC Bureau (<u>JRC-IPTS-EIPPCB@ec.europa.eu</u>).

Yours sincerely,

Karl Falkenberg